


NEW HAVEN PORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING #214
OCTOBER 15, 2024


This was an entirely remote meeting.

Chairman Fabiani called Special Meeting #214 of the New Haven Port Authority (NHPA) to order at 5:05 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Nick Fabiani, Chair; Sal Punzo, Vice Chair; Rick Ballou, Secretary; Chris Avallone
Staff Present: Sally Kruse
Counsel: Carolyn Kone - Brenner, Saltzman & Wallman, LLP; John Bashaw – Bashaw Law
Public: Greg Baribault – Gateway Terminal*

AGENDA
MINUTES
1. Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on September 19, 2024.  No comments were provided.  Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, the minutes of the September 19, 2024 Regular Meeting were unanimously approved by all commissioners present at the meeting.
FINANCIAL REPORT
2. Review of Bank Statements and Reconciliations for September 30, 2024 (both accounts).  3. Review of Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss Statement for period ending September 30, 2024.  Executive Director Kruse reviewed the relevant financial reports and spoke about the interest income, tracking of depreciation of fixed assets, and the system being set up to track costs associated with development of the Strategic Master Plan.  Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, the financial report was unanimously approved by all commissioners present at the meeting. 
4. Expenditures requiring Board approval.  – While Legal fees are exempt under Article X of the Procurement Policy the ED asked for Board approval of the portion of legal fees associated with development of the Strategic Master Plan to support reimbursement by the CT Port Authority.
Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, an invoice in the amount of $4,950.00 from BSW for legal fees associated with the development of the Strategic Master Plan was unanimously approved by all commissioners present at the meeting.
Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, an invoice in the amount of $20,000.00 from Aecom for development of the Strategic Master Plan was unanimously approved by all commissioners present at the meeting.
UPDATES
Connecticut Maritime Coalition (CMC) – No meeting held since previous Board meeting. CMC Executive Director agreed to serve as a stakeholder interviewee for the master plan.
Connecticut Port Authority (CPA) – ED Kruse met with CPA’s maritime development director on September 26th in the port district and discussed the possibility of CPA assisting NHPA with port property acquisition and improvement of Connecticut Avenue.  ED Kruse also discussed this with CPA’s financial director who outlined what information NHPA would need to provide support such a request and advised that there is no specific format for making such a request.
Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) – the channel deepening project is continuing.
New Haven Marine Group/New Haven Harbor Co-Op – Co-Op held their annual spill response and security tabletop exercise on the 9th.  

OLD BUSINESS – Strategic Master Plan

The project was kicked off in mid-September and the Aecom project manager provided a report on the activities of the project team.  Project management and communications systems have been implemented, Aecom personnel toured the port district, and the existing conditions survey has been initiated with stakeholders’ interviews being scheduled for the next two weeks.
NEW BUSINESS – None
PUBLIC COMMENT - None
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – The ED reported that she had set up master plan project tracking in QuickBooks per the advice of the accountants and that both the annual financial audit and the single audit are in progress. 
The ED met with Avelo representatives at their request to discuss ways they might improve how they manage their fuel supplies in the future.  They met with Gateway representatives, and she provided them with contacts at Buckeye and Shell as well.
ED is assisting the owner of 34 Edgemere Street with some questions regarding billboard permits to assist him in determining how to develop his properties.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Commissioner Punzo moved to go into Executive Session with all commissioners, Carolyn Kone, John Bashaw and Sally Kruse to discuss items 7 through 9 on the agenda.  Commissioner Ballou seconded the motion and upon a unanimous vote the commissioners present at the meeting moved into Executive Session at 5:30 p.m.
*Mr. Baribault left the meeting before the Board entered Executive Session.
7. To discuss License Agreement RFP responses
8. To discuss a Legal Opinion concerning the environmental conditions of Parcels B and C
9. To discuss acquisition of properties under CGS 1-200(B)(6)(D) (Selection of site or purchase of property when publicity adversely impact purchase price) with respect to 821 East Shore Parkway and 50 Fulton Terrace.

The Board moved out of Executive Session at 6:28 p.m.

Commissioner Punzo moved to offer Gateway a license agreement for the DOT Parcels, a 5-year license term with 2 possible mutually agreed 5-year extensions for $0.10/square foot.  The offer would require some economic reporting by Gateway at the time of each extension.   NHPA would also offer to extend the licenses for Parcels D&E to have terms that would coincide with the DOT parcels.  NHPA would accept responsibility for site contamination occurring prior to commencement of Gateway activities on the parcels and Gateway would accept responsibility for site contamination occurring after commencement of their activities on the parcels.  Commissioner Ballou seconded the motion, which was passed by unanimous vote of all commissioners present at the meeting.

Commissioner Punzo moved to submit comments on the proposed RBCRs, supporting the concept and spirit of the regulatory changes, but noting NHPA’s serious concerns arising from being a non-profit, quasi-governmental agency. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Ballou, and passed by unanimous vote of all commissioners present at the meeting.

Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, an amendment to the Purchase and Sale Agreement for Parcel 6 to extend the due diligence period until November 15, 2024, and to extend the closing date until November 27, 2024, for a license fee of $1,550.00 was passed by unanimous vote of all commissioners present at the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT – Upon a motion by Commissioner Punzo, seconded by Commissioner Ballou, and approved by unanimous vote of all commissioners present at the meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 6:33 p.m.







